Message of XII AEER General Assembly 
to the members of engineering organizations and scientific educational societies of Japan!
                                                    Dear colleagues! 
The delegates of XII General Assembly of the All-Russian Public Organization “Association for Engineering Education of Russia” express you sympathy and sincere condolences for death and suffering of tens of thousands of people of your country caused by the tsunami and earthquakes.  
What we see every day on TV and in Internet tell us about enormous destruction and radiation danger consequent to natural disasters. The world is now anxiously following the developments in nuclear power plants in Japan located in the earthquake zone.  

At the same time, we and the world saw fortitude, stern calm, dignity and courage of your people struggling with disasters. We understand you very well as the people of our country were in similar situations not once. So Russian units of MES, together with rescuers and volunteers from other countries, are also working in Japan.
We admire courage of your rescuers and volunteers who work in the very heart of atomic hell, trying to stop the disaster in order to save Japan and perhaps the entire world.

We are sure that engineering thought, engineering solutions of your specialists will help to solve the technical and technological problems related to overcoming of the catastrophe consequences quickly and effectively. 
The natural calamity brought misery and sorrow to many Japanese citizens. We pray for this nightmare to be over as soon as possible, but do understand that the grief of those who lost family and friends is endless. 
